Alexander Selectmen's Meeting

November 4, 2021

6:00 p.m.

Teleconference (due to Covid)

In Attendance

Selectmen

Kevin Dean Chair

David Davis Vice Chair

Foster Carlow Jr.

John Knowles

James Gibson Jr.

Town Clerk

Kristy Crawford

Others in Attendance

Emma Hill

Larry Hill

Chad Arnt

Jane Manza

Skip Colson

Meeting called to order by Kevin Dean.

Motion made by Foster Carlow Jr. to Open Plowing Bids for the Municipal Building and the Alexander Elementary School 2nd by David Davis. All in Favor.

BIDS

#1 Willard Doliber	\$ 9,200.00
#2 Brent Gibson	\$ 6,800.00
#3 Edward Hanson	\$ 7,500.00
#4 Ken Mercier	\$ 7.900.00

Motion made by Foster Carlow Jr. to accept Brent Gibson's Bid, 2nd by John Knowles, 4 votes for, Foster Carlow Jr., John Knowles, David Davis and Kevin Dean. James Gibson Jr. abstained for personal reasons.

ASSESSORS/Jane Manza

Assessor Jane Manza informed the board that the Assessors granted an abatement to Chad Arnt for 2020 in the amount of \$452.85. The Assessors request that the Selectmen to grant abatements for 2018 and 2019 for a total of \$882.28

Motion made by Foster Carlow Jr. and 2nd by James Gibson Jr. to grant the abatement for 2018 and 2019 for \$882.28. 4 votes for Foster Carlow Jr., James Gibson Jr., David Davis and Kevin Dean. John Knowles abstained as he is an Assessor.

Skip Colson

Skip would like to put a new entrance on the Berry Road, and is concerned if he needs a culvert or not. He asked that one of the Road Commissioners or the Road Supervisor take a look, he will mark it with a flag. Would they please let him know what they determine? No action taken.

Road Supervisor/Larry Hill

- Larry reported that \$50,000.00 had been received in excise taxes, he is expecting another \$65,000.00.
- Dale Earle to date has received one payment for plowing.

Town Clerk/Kristy Crawford

- The recent election went smoothly and she appreciated her entire crew.
- Liens were placed on 10/25/11
- The office is still waiting on the new printer
- Concerning the re-doing of QuickBooks for 2020 all that is left is May and June
- Reported that Lesliann Barnard is doing a great job as Deputy Clerk and has just a bit more training to do.
- The office will be closed next week on Tuesday, Lesliann is unable to come in, Lesliann will be in the office on Wednesday and Thursday the office is closed for a federal/state holiday.

ARPA/Kevin Dean

The town has received its first payment of \$25,347.79

Meeting Adjourned at 6:15 Motion made by John Knowles, 2nd by Foster Carlow Jr. All in Favor.

Respectfully,

Rhonda Oakes Selectmen's Secretary